Final Approved – March 11, 2019 Draft – February 28, 2019

## Camarillo Quilters Association General Membership Meeting Minutes Tuesday, February 12, 2019

CALL TO ORDER – The February 2019, General Membership Meeting of the Camarillo Quilters Association was called to order by President Jonal Beck on Tuesday, February 12, 2019, at 9:30 a.m., at the Freedom Center, 515 Eubanks St., Camarillo, CA 93010. Secretary Joyce Turner was present.

WELCOME – President Jonal Beck called the meeting to order and welcomed those present.

## ANNOUNCEMENTS -

PRESIDENT - Jonal Beck referred members to the bulletin board for valuable information such as business cards, other guild meetings, and quilt shows including the Antelope Valley Quilt Show in May 2019. Jonal welcomed guests and announced February birthdays. Jonal announced Cathe Hagerman-Beizer from Quilters by the Sea Quilt Guild in Long Beach would be at our March 2019 General Membership meeting to sell tickets for their opportunity quilt at \$5 for six tickets or \$1 each. Jonal reported that a representative from the Paradise Quilt Shop is here today and will be here next month to collect 10.5" blocks for quilts, wall hangings, etc., to be made in support of the Paradise fire victims. Jonal further reported to sign the blocks and include your location.

TREASURERS REPORT – Judy Hively provided the following account balances for the end of January 2019: checking account \$20,490.93; savings account \$33,575.65; and Certificate of Deposit \$18,745.14.

WORKSHOPS – Maria Ring announced three workshops are available for sign up. Maria reported the March 2019 workshop is Planned Improv with Sarah Goer and is very modern. Maria reported the April 2019 workshop is Ombre Bargello with Yvonne Phenicie.

COMFORT GIVERS – Lou Dunne announced she was contacted by the Veteran's Home in Ventura who is requesting single bed quilts, mainly for men, and that they have collected ten quilts from members so far, which will be delivered to the homes in the next few days.

TRAVEL – Tricia Steinfeld announced an Apr. 22 to 24, 2019, sewing retreat at the Poinsettia Pavilion, Ventura, from 8 a.m. to 8 p.m., at \$60 per member, which includes a continental breakfast. Tricia reported there are only 30 seats available and to sign up at her table. Tricia apologized for the Road to California bus conditions and announced they received a deal from the company for the next trip.

BLOCK OF THE MONTH (BOM) – Barbara Witman announced the winner of this months blocks.

QUILT SHOW 2020 – Saundra Hiebert-Darata reported we are still going forward with the feasibility study for the multi guild quilt show and that there will be a meeting on Apr. 26, 2019, to talk about it. Saundra reported that every guild puts in equally with time and profits, and we would adopt the Seven Sisters documents for running a multi guild quilt show. Saundra announced we would be looking at ways to increase revenues and attendance. Saundra reassured that the 2020 quilt show would be our own quilt show. Saundra announced that the "ruby jubilee" quilts to be considered for promotion will now be due in July to allow enough time to advertise, and reminded members that the quilts have to include red. Saundra announced we would have our first 2020 quilt show meeting at the Dudley House on Apr. 1, 2019. Thelma Atkinson reported on a Seven Sisters multi quilt show best practice and presented a pillowcase that is used to put your quilts in. Thelma announced the pillowcase includes three pieces of information, name, phone number, quilt guild (Camarillo Quilters Association), includes a plastic sleeve to hold your entrance form, and that the bag stays with your quilt. Thelma reported she has asked several members to proof read the pattern, which will be available soon, and that multi purpose plastic will be provided for the sleeve.

SHOW AND TELL – Eight members presented ten quilts including two quilts from New Jersey Heritage Quilt, dating back to 1950.

MISCELLANEOUS - Maria Ring announced the following 2019-2020 Board positions still need to be filled: Secretary, Speaker Hospitality (Laura Divine offered to assist with the position), Ways and Means, Communication, Small Groups, Facilities, and Block of the Month. Maria announced she would be the Speaker Contracts director. Maria requested two volunteers from the general membership to serve on the nominating committee and Joan Olsen volunteered. Maria announced at the close of the meeting, that all positions had been filled. Judy Hively announced she would like to start a new mini group to work on La Passacaglia Quilt by Willyne Hammerstein, which is english paper piecing, and to contact her if interested. Saundra Hiebert-Darata announced the Conejo Valley Quilt Guild is having a workshop featuring Jenny Lyons and free motion quilting on Feb. 18, 2019, at \$50 for non-members.

RAFFLE AND SIGN IN WINNERS – Jonal Beck announced the February 2019 winners of the raffle and "sign in" fat quarters.

**NEXT GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING** – Tuesday, March 12, 2019, at the Pleasant Valley Community Center.

FINAL ANNOUNCEMENTS – Jonal Beck announced there are 10 library crates to take home and that space is still available for tomorrow's workshop.

ADJOURNMENT - There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned by Jonal Beck at 11:45 a.m.

Joyce Turner, Secretary

To be considered for approval by the CQA Board of Directors on March 11, 2019. 2/28/2019